General Education Committee

Minutes of the Meeting on April 1, 2011

Library 475   1:00-2:00 pm

I.

Welcome and Introductions 
Vice chair Justin Gardner called the meeting to order. The following voting members were in attendance: Chris Herlihy, Virginia Dansby, Kari Neely, Rachel Kirk, Justin Gardner, Sandra Poirier, Horace Johns, Kevin Zhao, Ellen Slicker, Craig Carter, Dennis Oneal, Julie Myatt Barger, Helen Binkley. Ex-officio members in attendance were Sheila Otto, Jan Leone (representing Mark Byrnes), Fay Parham, and Don Nelson. 


II.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the last General Education Committee meeting, held on February 25, 2011, were approved as submitted by unanimous vote.

III.

New Course Proposal (Social/Behavioral Sciences category):


LEST 2000
 Introduction to Leadership Studies
The submitting department withdrew the proposal before the meeting, so the proposal was not discussed.

IV.

 Periodic Review of General Education Courses
At the February 25 meeting, Sheila Otto suggested that the Committee initiate a periodic review of General Education courses. Most of the courses in MTSU’s Gen Ed program were approved and implemented in fall 2004. 

Sheila reported on the following review processes in place at other institutions:

Most TBR universities are not engaged in a systematic review process, but acknowledge they should be. Some universities are moving ahead with assessments of student learning in the Gen Ed categories that are not yet required by TBR.

UT Chattanooga: General Education courses are reviewed every five years.

UT Knoxville: Departments are required to submit documentation and reaffirm Gen Ed eligibility if revisions are made to a Gen Ed course.

University of Illinois Urbana Champaign: Every five years, all Gen Ed courses and reviewed and recertified.
University of North Dakota: Every four years, Gen Ed courses undergo a stringent revalidation process, including the assessment of student learning in each Gen Ed course

University of Nebraska at Lincoln: Every five years, Gen Ed courses go through a recertification process. Assessment includes the collection of student work from every Gen Ed course.

University of South Florida: A review process is being piloted in spring 2011 semester, and includes the submission of a course syllabus, description of substantive changes, and summary of learning assessment data.
University of Central Michigan: Gen Ed courses are reviewed every five years, with an emphasis on the assessment of learning objectives 

After discussion, the members of the Committee felt that a review process was needed, and a subcommittee was formed to develop a tentative assessment process. The members of the subcommittee are Kari Neely, Rachel Kirk, Justin Gardner, Sandra Poirier, Craig Carter, Julie Myatt Barger, Helen Binkley, Sheila Otto, and Jan Leone.

V.

Other Business
It was recommended that the Committee develop criteria for an award for outstanding teaching in general education, perhaps to be funded by the MTSU Foundation. The Committee members agreed to put this item on the agenda for 2011-12.
VI.

Adjournment
There was no further business, and the meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m.

 
